
February 15, 2010 

Dear Customer: 

Following the acquisition of Sun Microsystems, Inc. and its subsidiaries by Oracle, 
and as part of the integration, the Oracle and Sun entities are reorganizing.  On 
February 15, 2010, Oracle USA, Inc. (“OUSA”) merged with and into Sun 
Microsystems, Inc. (“SMI”), and SMI was the surviving entity in the merger.  SMI 
was concurrently renamed Oracle America, Inc. (“OAI”).  As a result of such merger, 
OAI is the successor in interest to OUSA for all contracts.  All references to Oracle 
USA, Inc. in your agreement shall mean Oracle America, Inc. 

Sincerely,

Catherine L. Chou 
VP, North America Contract Services and Business Practices 
Oracle America, Inc. 




